

CITY MANAGER'S OFFICE

Horacio Danovich, CIP Manager

E: horacio.danovich@copbfl.com | P: 954.786.7834 | F: 954.786.7836

MEMORANDUM

July 10, 2018

TO:

City Commission

THRU:

Greg Harrison, City Manager

Brian Donovan, Assistant City Manager

FROM:

Horacio Danovich, CIP Manager

<u>Issue</u>

Staff is seeking City Commission approval of a Resolution granting an Easement to Florida Power and Light (FPL). The easement is necessary to allow FPL to conduct routine maintenance and repairs to facilities being installed in City's property (Fire Station No. 24, see Exhibit "A"). There is no cost to the City.

Recommendation

Staff recommends Approval of the Resolution.

Background

Staff is seeking City Commission authorization to execute a Resolution to approve an easement. As a function of the City's plans to replace the existing fire station No. 24, FPL will assist with equipment and installation of equipment to power up the station (see Exhibit "B"). FPL requires the easement to conduct future routine maintenance and operation of their facilities.